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October 8, 2013

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2013 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Stanley Grot, Craig Cowper, Russ Matika, Gus Pikula, Mary Beth Zinn, Phil Lauwers and Susan Rohall
Member Absent:
None
Also Present:
Carol Thurber, Township Engineer’s Office
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Matika, supported by Zinn, to approve the minutes of the September 10, 2013 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

Mr. Cowper stated that the Board of Trustees has unanimously approved the Sidewalk Maintenance Program.  The estimated program budget is $80,000-$85,000 and will not exceed $. 20 per foot.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Ms. Thurber stated the Ivanhoe resident has been sent a letter.  She has received a call back asking who is paying for the cost of the sidewalk.
Mr. Cowper asked the status of the 50500 Mound Road (Indiana Metals) project.  Ms. Thurber stated it was to be bid within the last two weeks.  She will send Mr. Cowper an email update on that project.  

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS
a. 2014 Master Project List Review
Discussion was held regarding the items on the list as displayed on the GIS. 

Mr. Matika questioned if we should remove the projects on the left side of Schoenherr from the Priority List.  Ms. Thurber suggested that we move those to the bottom of the list for future consideration.  
b. 14882 Ivanhoe
Mr. Cowper mentioned that this property was reviewed at the last meeting but we wanted to give opportunity for the homeowner to be notified.  This was brought to our attention by the next door neighbor.  We do have the easement and the right-of-way.  Ms. Thurber received feedback on the letter that was sent.

Ms. Thurber stated she did notify the resident by letter.  The only feedback she had mentioned was they inquired as to who would be responsible for the expenses.  She told the resident the responsibility is the township’s as part of the Sidewalk Gap Program.  She is asking this be added to the 2014 Priority List. 

Mr. Matika asked if the resident gave approval for this to be done on their property.  Ms. Thurber stated it is actually within the right-of-way and isn’t technically on their property.  Mr. Matika asked if the homeowner is alright with this.  Ms. Thurber stated yes.
NEW BUSINESS

a. Notification Process of Residents for Maintenance Program
Mr. Cowper asked if anyone had any thoughts on how to notify the residents.  We have many properties to notify of this program.  He is expecting this to be expensive.  He suggested putting something on Shelby TV or notifying them through the C&G Newspaper.  

Mr. Grot suggested the Township website and the C&G News.  He further mentioned that the Macomb Daily has already done an article on the program.   

Ms. Rohall also suggested Mr. Grot mentioning it at the Board of Trustee meetings. 

Mr. Cowper also stated he would like to have a video of general sidewalk maintenance.  He had received a lot of complaints from residents regarding backfill and sidewalks not being properly taken care of.  He would like to have Mr. Martin from Cable TV prepare something that could be reused every year. 

He would like to ask the Beautification Committee to include in their handouts something from our Committee regarding how to care for your sidewalks.  
b. Engineer Invoices Review and Approve
Mr. Cowper stated these invoices are not yet approved.  

Ms. Thurber mentioned that Invoice #1327 should actually be charged under the 2012 Sidewalk Gaps.  Her accountant misunderstood Sidewalk Maintenance from Sidewalk Maintenance Bond items.  This is follow-up for Fazal Khan’s office to force the contractor to honor their maintenance bond and make necessary repairs.  She can issue a new invoice for this as it is processed through the Supervisor’s Office because it is part of the gap.  

Mr. Cowper stated that future invoices should go through the Building Department so that Mr. Wood has a chance to look at them first and then they are forwarded to the Sidewalk Committee for payment approval.  It has been mentioned also that it would be most helpful to have addresses added to the invoices as well.

MOTION by Zinn, supported by Rohall, to approve the payment of Invoice #2013-1261 and Invoice 2013-1327 both in the amount of $212.50 individually.

Motion carried. 

CORRESPONDENCE

a. Review of correspondence with committee.
Mr. Cowper stated he received some correspondence from resident Mr. Basil indicating he would like a roadway from Van Dyke to Jewell.  He responded to Mr. Basil by email advising him that this project is on our 2014 Priority Master Project List.
Mr. Cowper further mentioned that he received an administrative sidewalk variance from Mr. Wood.  Ms. Thurber stated this variance was from 7’ to 5’ because the surrounding sidewalk was 5’ on both sides.   
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Grot, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 5:35 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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